Minutes of the Board of Adjustments meeting held March 12, 1991 at the Santaquin City Office, 68 East Main Street.

Present were Board members Ken Kelley, Kurt Stringham, Ed Westover, and Brent Vincent. Sherman Jones was excused. Also present was Terry Wing.

Ken Kelley chaired the meeting. He called the meeting to order and the minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved. The prayer was offered by Kurt Stringham.

Carl Lindstrom is requesting a variance of the zoning ordinance (90-3 section 20 part 4). He would like to build a two-car garage on the east side of his home. It would leave a six foot side yard. He has 21 feet on the west side of his home. There is precedence on his block. Two other homes also have less than the required minimum side yard of eight feet.

Kurt read the Board of Adjustments guidelines to the Board. There were no recommendations made. Ed motioned to accept the proposed variance. All Board members voted in favor to grant the request.

It was requested that a letter of appreciation for his service be sent to Ed Westover.

Kurt motioned that they adjourn. Brent seconded. All were in favor. The meeting adjourned.

Chairman

Secretary

Date